
Dear applicants; 
 
As widely reported in the media, there have been growing concerns over the 
spread of the new coronavirus infection in Japan. The Graduate School of 
International Cultural Studies has decided to take the following measure for the 
upcoming entrance examination to be held on February 14, 2020. 
 
If it turns out that you are infected with the new coronavirus and have symptoms 
of the infection, you cannot take the examination. In that case (or in the case 
where you cannot enter Japan due to the Japanese government’s quarantine 
measures), we will refund you the examination fee you have paid to us. In that 
case, please contact the Academic Affairs Office by February 14. To receive a 
refund, you may be asked to submit a medical certificate issued by your medical 
institute. 
 
If you are well and take the examination, we would like to ask you to wear a mask 
during the examination to prevent potential transmission of infectious diseases. 
Even before the examination, please be advised to take precautions including 
washing your hands and gargling regularly and wearing a mask. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Academic Affairs Office 
The Graduate School of International Cultural Studies 
Tohoku University 
Phone: 022-795-7556 
E-mail: int-kkdk[at]grp.tohoku.ac.jp 
 


